GEORGES CEORGES CEORGES VIVIONO VIVION

THE PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

Office of Audits and Investigations

February 17, 2017

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Robert J. Williams, Jr. Council Administrator

William M. Hunt

Deputy Council Administrator

THRU:

David H. Van Dyke

County Auditor

FROM:

Inez N. Claggett

Senior Legislative Auditor

RE:

Fiscal Impact Statement

CB-006-2017 Electronic Public Notice (DR-2)

Pursuant to your request, we have reviewed CB-006-2017 to estimate its fiscal impact on Prince George's County, Maryland.

CB-006-2017 seeks to improve access to public information by requiring electronic notice of public meetings on a central website thereby increasing the transparency of public bodies authorized under the Prince George's County Charter or Code.

The proposed legislation requires the Director of Information Technology (the "Director"), with concurrence of the Clerk of the County Council, to designate the central website, and the format and manner of reported information, in consistency with the proposed legislation.

Enactment of CB-006-2017 should not have an adverse fiscal impact on the County.

If you require additional information, or have questions about this fiscal impact statement, please call me.